
  

 

A Manger scene, a gift from the Men’s Club, greets  

incoming traffic at the gate. 

The entry to the clubhouse welcomes all with a  

festive scene. (Prepared by the Beautification Committee) 
Visitors to the  clubhouse lobby are greeted by 

this lovely tree decorated by Olivia  

Mastrobuoni.                  Picture by Linda Arnold 

CELEBRATING THE SEASON AND VISUALIZING THE NEW YEAR 
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Liaison Committee  

By Judy Hale 

 

T he December liaison meeting was held De-

cember 10th in the clubhouse living room. The 

first item on the agenda was AmeriPride.  Although 

the work has improved, there is still room for improve-

ment, especially with the work done at the end of 

the day. 
 

WastePro's failure to meet Lee County requirements 

was discussed. Lee County says they must only pick 

up trash between the hours of 6:00 a.m. and 6:00 

p.m., and they must pick up the trash on the day 

scheduled. Julie said she will discuss this with Waste-

Pro. If we are still having our evenings disrupted by 

WastePro trucks, the board will go to the county 

commissioners for resolution. 
 

The sign company that made our street signs is not 

interested in re-doing the signs. Julie will look for an-

other vendor. The broken no parking sign on Pine 

Lakes Boulevard opposite the tennis courts will be 

replaced. Pot hole filling is an ongoing maintenance 

item.  
 

A request was made again to have the front door, 

the handicap door, and the door to the craft room 

unlocked EVERY day. 
 

Power washing of the sidewalks will be added to the 

maintenance list of things to do. 
 

The new roof on the Pub and Pro Shop is complete. 
 

Railings will be placed around the back patios of the 

clubhouse. Residents continue to ignore the no park-

ing signs and continue to park their golf  carts on the 

patios. This is a hazard to anyone exiting the building 

in case of emergency.  
 

Pool deck cracking will be investigated and repairs 

scheduled. The re-caulking of the pool will be com-

pleted by 1/15/16. Waiting on estimate to repair the 

chipped tiles. 
 

A new golf pro has been hired and will start 1/4/16. (I 

think he started a little early). 
 

The bridge to Eagle Trace is scheduled to be re-

paired with in 30 days. The boards requested that the 

Pro Shop be given a 3 day notice before the work 

starts. 
 

Residents are encouraged to contact their respec-

tive board members to have items added to the 

agenda of these meetings which take place on the 

second Thursday of every month. 
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DETACH AND RETURN WITH YOUR CHECK 

HOAII ANNUAL DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2016………………….$20.00 

Please  make your check payable to HOAII, Inc., and mail to: 

Bev Bynum, HOAII Treasurer, 19065 Mangrove Ct; N Ft Myers FL 33903 or deliver to 44C. 
 

 

Last Name_______________________        First Name______________  Lot # _______  

Board of Directors:  Judy Hale, President/ Becky Jacobs, Vice President/ Bob Konetzny, Secretary/ Bev Bynum, 
Treasurer/, Charlie Schneider, David Sharp, Maura Alexander, Bev MacNeal, Sharon Taylor. 
 

Pine Lakes Homeowners Association II, Inc. 
By Judy Hale, President, HOAII Board of Directors / November 15, 2015 

 

As 
 you all know by now we have settled the law suit with ELS. ELS is paying for our garbage pick-up as it 

states in our lease. We are paying the dump fee for our garbage and horticulture and we are paying 

the dump fee for the clubhouse garbage. You all received a $234 credit on your pass through bill to refund 

the money you paid for garbage pickup in 2014-15. Also if you owned your home in 2013 you received a 

credit for paying too much rent in 2014-15 as a result of ELS using the wrong CPI in 2013. 

 

The above action, although successful, did deplete our legal fund. We need you to give us back some of the 

money you got as credit against your bills by paying your 2016 HOAII dues. If we could get 500 homeowners 

to pay their $20 HOA membership, we would collect $10,000. This will not build our treasury back to its 2013 

level but it will help. 

 

I will be submitting a budget at the annual homeowners meeting January 18 so everyone understands where 

the money is spent. Please plan to attend this meeting as we will again be electing HOAII board members. 

 

Members wishing to run for the HOAII board should submit their names and a shot bio to Charlie Schneider. 

Our Advertisers Make This Publication Possible. 
When you patronize them, please mention that you saw their ad 

in the Whispering Pines. 
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Don’t Bother Us!  
We’re Retired! 
By Maura Alexander 

 

I 
 know you moved to Pine Lakes so that you 

could enjoy your retirement life and you are not 

concerned about joining such serious things as 

HOAll, PLEHOA, or that thing called FMO (whatever 

that is). You want to play golf,  tennis, pickleball, 

horse shoes, shuffleboard, bocce, cards, or paint, 

embroider, quilt, or exercise,  square dance, line 

dance, or play Mah Jong, bingo,  billiards, dominoes, 

or do Tai Chi, or read,  or take dancing lessons, or do 

crafts, ceramics, or go to the Pub for breakfast, lunch 

and dinner, and attend shows, coffee socials, pan-

cake breakfasts, pool parties, or act in plays, sing in 

the chorus and at Karaoke, join FISH and groups like 

the Women’s Club or the Book Club or the Men’s 

Club, etc. and etc. You have so many things to do 

why would I want or need to join HOA ll, or PLEHOA, 

or FMO (whatever that is)?  

 

STOP! WAIT!  All the above mentioned activities could 

disappear unless you do support HOA ll or PLEHOA, or 

FMO (whatever that is)!  These organizations are your 

voices in Pine Lakes and in the Florida legislature 

while you are out doing all the fun things mentioned 

above. These organizations save you many head-

aches, trips to the Pine Lakes office, writing to Talla-

hassee, and also save you many $$$ in legal fees. 

These organizations are your insurance policies 

against attacks on your Pine Lakes lifestyle when ELS 

does not honor your prospectus or covenant and 

does not abide by Florida state law FS 723. They rep-

resent estate owners also. 

 

FMO (whatever that is) protects your rights 

under FS 723 and pays a lobbyist in Talla-

hassee, FL to alert us when bills are filed in 

the Legislature related to manufactured 

home communities. Some of these bills 

could change our lifestyle adversely while 

some bills could improve life in manufac-

tured home communities. Our FMO lobbyist 

reviews the legislation, educates our repre-

sentative as to their effect on manufac-

tured home communities and provides 

guidance. If it weren’t for FMO’s backing of 

FS 723 in 1984 we wouldn’t have legal pro-

tection specifically for manufactured home 

communities. 

 

Rents, maintenance fees, pass-ons, and 

pass-throughs are costing more and more, 

Serving Lee County Since 1979 

State Certified CACO24362 

Turn to the experts 
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importance of this group of volunteers who work tire-

lessly for US?  The HOA II Board deserves the support 

from All of US ??  Maybe those of you who choose 

NOT to support YOUR Home Owners Association for 

whatever reason, will realize these people fight for 

ALL of OUR benefits. I wonder how many of you 

would be furious if only the HOA members received 

the credit and only their annual bills would reflect the 

results of the Boards efforts. I hope non members feel 

ashamed knowing when you pay your January bill 

that your neighbors paid the attorneys fees and other 

expenses for this decrease and you didn’t contribute 

your fair share. Maybe you will feel so badly that you 

will GIVE YOUR $234 that is credited to your bill to the 

association because YOU REALLY DON”T DESERVE the 

rewards of their hard work?   NO PAY NO GET!!  That 

sounds fair to me.  I’m sure most, if not all the mem-

bers, would feel very good about your gesture and 

change of HEART. No one can convince me there is 

anyone that lives here who can’t afford the $20 an-

nual fee for their HOA membership.  BUT, I am con-

vinced that everyone that lives here CAN’T afford 

NOT to belong. Give up $20 of your annual savings 

and become a REAL member of PINE LAKES Commu-

nity.  

 

I LOVE Pine Lakes and I am sure everyone that lives 

here does as well or you would be moving. I have 

said many times “The USA and Pine Lakes have LOTS 

OF THINGS that I don’t like but I would NOT live any-

where else in the world!”   
 

Become a COMPLETE resident join with your neigh-

bors and chip in your $1.66 a month to help pay for 

things HOA association does for ALL of US. Hopefully 

the next list of SELFISH HOAII nonmembers that’s pub-

lished WILL NOT have YOUR NAME or LOT NUMBER on 

it.  

BE PART OF THE SOLUTION. NOT THE PROBLEM.  

GREAT JOB as usual, HOAII BOARD!!!     

 

LEE CARPET CLEANING 
 

Upholstery * Tile & Grout * Leather * Carpet Dyeing 

24 Hour Water Damage Service 
 

FREE ESTIMATES 

Visa, MasterCard, American Express, Discover 
 

239. 997. 0770 

communities are being sold to huge corporations, 

legislation is being filed that could take away our pre-

sent lifestyle.  

 

Today, right now, before you do any  of the activities 

in the first paragraph write a check to  HOA ll ($20 a 

year) and give it to any Board member or phone 

them as I’ll bet they will come and pick it up;  Estate 

residents all join PLEHOA as a part of their covenant 

agreement. All Pine Lakes residents should write a 

check to FMO, (Federation of Manufactured Home 

Owners of Florida, Inc.) ($25 a year), or call FMO at 

727-530-7539 to use your credit card, or email for 

membership beth@fmo.org, or call your neighbors 

Maura Alexander 239-543-9642 or Ruth Zabierek  239-

543-7798 for an application for FMO membership 

(now that you know what it is). They will bring the ap-

plication right to your door or mail tube. 

 

When you’ve joined these critical organizations to 

keep your retirement secure, go and enjoy all that 

beautiful Pine Lakes has to offer. I’m really not sorry if I 

bothered you and just so you know, with your mem-

berships, we’ll have Manufactured homeowners-
people-power to overcome ELS money-power.  

Thank you. 

 

Hooray, Hooray 

to the HOA II Board 

from an HOA II Member!!   
Hooray, Hooray 
By Ray Rondeau, 47A Rolling Hills CT. 

 

 

I want 
 to thank you, THE HOA II BOARD 

MEMBERS publicly for all the work 

you do for US!!  THANK YOU!  THANK YOU!  THANK 

YOU!  You fight for many things in our prospectus and 

lease agreements. Not everyone gets the benefits 

directly but indirectly everyone benefits from your 

efforts because ELS realizes OUR unity.   

 

Nonmembers of HOA II, will this win against ELS for 

charging US extra for trash pickup show you nonbe-

lievers that the HOA “DOES DO SOMETHING FOR 

YOU ??    Will getting back two years of improperly 

charged fees for trash pickup make you a believer??  

Will putting $234 back into your pocket this year, in 

the form of a credit on your January bill, get YOUR 

attention?  Will the fact that for all the years to come, 

as long as you or your family owns your home, YOU 

will not have to pay this $117 annually, plus the in-

creases that would certainly be added?  Is this the 

thing that wakes YOU up and makes YOU realize the 
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News from Beautification  
By Olivia Mastrobuoni 

 

D ecember was a very busy month for the 

Beautification Committee; we all worked 

very hard and devoted many hours to make the 

clubhouse and Pine Lakes entrance a beautiful sight. 

I am very proud to say that the women who are part 

of the committee are tireless, priceless, and devoted 

to the work that we are trying to do. I owe them a 

big thank you, and as they well know, I couldn’t have 

done it without them.  

 

The GOLF PARADE was held on the rain date, Sunday 

December 6th; the decorated carts were awesome 

and the winners are: 

 

• 1st John & Donna Galloway 52K 

• 2nd John & Donna Weakley 26K 

• 3rd Dennis & Dede LaBelle 41J 

 

Congratulations to the winners and thank you for 

your support and participation. See the first place 

cart on the back cover. 

 

The houses were judged on the week of December 

14th and those winners were 

 

1st Dennis & Patti Martin 12A 

2nd Bob & Mabel Wurst 29A 

3rd Myrene Marks 29L 

 

Congratulations and thanks to all the winners for a 

beautiful job; everyone enjoyed and appreciated 

your hard work . 

 

Please join us for New Year’s Eve at the clubhouse 

and end the year with friends and neighbors. Looking 

forward to the next few months, we have a few new 

events planned and hope to see you attending 

them. 

 

We would like to thank the following organizations 

who contributed monies to us for Christmas lights and 

decorations: ELS, Men’s Club, Women’s Club, both of 

the HOAs, Tennis Association, and Golf Association. 

 

The Pool Chair Fund has also received a very gener-

ous donation from The Pine Lakes Men’s Club, The 

Aqua Fit Club, and Tennis. We are hopeful that we 

will receive further donations from the other organiza-

tions because getting the pool chairs for under the 

Tiki huts will benefit the entire community. 
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NOTICE 
 

2016 Pine Lakes 
Phone Directory 

 

Work  on the 2016 Phone Directory is 
progressing. 

 If you have ANY changes that should be  
included (i.e. phone number changes, new  
e-mail address, new listing, corrections,  
name changes, Organization (Club) leadership 
changes, whatever…) please have the changes 
submitted to the Concierge Desk ASAP….. 
          

 ****  DON’T BE LEFT OUT   **** 

 

 Remember, this is your Phone Directory  
so we want it to be current and accurate. Be 
sure to include the date and your Cul-de-sac 
number on ALL changes. 
 

Thank you,  John McCann,  Phone Directory Chairman 

TOMATOES 
Open for the Season 

Large Variety of our  

Home Grown Vegetables Picked Daily at Our Farm 

~ Come Visit Us ~ 
 

Located 5 Miles North o f Pine Lakes 

941-467-0509   U.S. Highway 41  

Open Monday thru Sunday 9 to 5 

FAMILY FARMERS MARKET 
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Women’s Club 
By  Lori Downey 

  

M 
embers of the Pine Lakes Women's Club were 

entertained by "Al's Girls" at their  annual Christ-

mas Party on December 3rd.  

 

The group shown below include Sally Wuzastyk, 

Sue LaRocque, Honey Hollywood, Terry Jackson, 

and Justina Glavin. 
 

Letter from the President of the 
Women's Club  
By Judy DeLonge 
 

Our 
 December meeting was, as always, a 

Holiday Party . . . and party we did. We 

enjoyed a social time with punch and snacks fol-

lowed by a delicious meal prepared by the Pine 

Lakes Pub.  
 

Our after-dinner entertainment canceled, but some 

of our Club members stepped up and saved the 

night bringing music, a singalong and some light 

hearted fun to the party.  

 

Many of our members made party favors, helped 

decorate, shopped and served the punch and 

munchies. Some helped clean up which is always 

appreciated.  
 

We collected a HUGH amount of toys for the chil-

dren living at the battered women’s shelter. Many of 

them leave home with nothing. Some of our mem-

bers delivered them to the shelter the next day.  
 

Even Santa made a surprise visit.  
 

In my opinion, a good time was had by all, and it 

was a perfect way to start the Holiday Season.  
 

I want to personally thank everyone 

who participated.  

Ellsworth Heating & Cooling was founded in  
SW Florida 47 years ago, making it one of  

the oldest and most reliable family owned and  
operated air conditioning companies in the  

county. Started as a oneman operation in  
1968 by George Ellsworth Sr, the company  

rapidly became highly trusted for its exceptional 
personal service and solid  dependability.  

Today, Ellsworth Heating & Cooling is one of the 
most respected businesses in SW Florida. 

FREE ESTIMATES 

ON ALL A/C SALES 

 

10% Diagnostic 
DISCOUNT 

with mention  
of this ad 

 

RA0016458  ER0001803  CAC057214  CMC1250389 

1905 N. Tamiami Trail  www.ellsworthair.com 

239-995-6005    1-800-995-7005 
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Men’s Club 
By Tom Minahan, president 

 

I 
 hope everyone had a Very Merry Christmas, and 

I hope Everyone has a safe and healthy New 

Year.  

 

I would like to thank the board for electing me presi-

dent; I knowI have big shoes to fill following Pete Mori-

as; he did a fantastic job, and I appreciate all the 

help he gave me over the years as his vice president.  

 

I hope everyone has noticed the new Manger at the 

front entrance. A lot of work went into building the 

new Manger and I want to thank Gary Pouliot and 

Gary Walkling for helping me build it. And installing 

the Manger. Also helping installing it were Bill Strueve, 

Gene Stevens, Timmy Neville, and Dick Loubier.  

 

The 2016 new year brings some great shows and 

dances for your enjoyment. The first show on January 

16th is the Susan Hudson Carmen show. a fantastic 

singer and comedian TV and grand old opry star.  

 

We have on the 30th of January the Elton John tribute 

show with Russ Anderson, the Rocketman, performing 

a three-man band as backup. What an energetic 

performer.  

 

On February 12th our annual home and garden show 

with 50 vendors. There will be something at the home 

show for everyone. . . health providers, attorneys, 

contractors, real estate agents, etc. Don’t miss out. 

We will have door prizes every hour.  

 

And on the Sunday February 27th the Van Dells show 

50's, 60's 70's -  a three-man vocal group with their five

-piece orchestra as back-up 

 

I want to thank Allen Freiermuth, Bob Knell, and Bob 

Philbrook for their many years of manning the 50/50 

table and signing up new members. They will be 

missed; we owe them a great big thank you!!!!!!!  

 

New members are always welcome. We had at our 

December meeting 12 new members; what a great 

addition to our men's club.  

 

Looking forward to a great 2016 with many new 

things happening at Pine Lakes. . . stay tuned!!!!  

 

Our January meeting is will be Thursday the 14th  start-

ing at 6:00 p.m. We will have food before the meet-

ing and a great guest speaker, Larry Dow, a Wake Up 

America board member giving us the latest infor-

mation about the workings of that great organization 

and their newest purchase.  

 

NEW England Night…..and Friends 

A Season for All 

February 5th, 2016 

Yankee pot roast by The Pub 

Tickets: $15 

Doors open @ 5:30; Dinner @ 6:00 

BYOB and Set-ups 

Music by Linda 

Tickets on sale starting 12/12/2015 

@ Saturday morning coffee or call: 

Sharon Rondeau  [543 – 5386] 

Linda Wakefield  [781 724 - 9013] 



10 

 

Pearl Harbor Day  
 

On  
Sunday morning, December 7, 1941, the 

Empire of Japan launched a sneak aerial 

assault on Pearl Harbor. Five battleships, three de-

stroyers, and seven other ships were sunk or dam-

aged. More than two hundred aircraft were de-

stroyed and two thousand and four hundred Ameri-

cans lost their lives.  

 

America came back from the brink of destruction 

with a vengeance. Six months later, at the Battle of 

Midway, Japan's fleet was virtually destroyed. The 

American people rallied behind President Roosevelt 

to rise from almost no war readiness to defeat Japan 

and Germany.  

 

Today if any foreign domestic identity thinks America 

is weak, Think again.  

 

America's People and its military are the most power-

ful in the history of mankind. God bless the men and 

women who served in the Great War and those who 

serve us now.  

 

On Sunday morning, December 7, 2015, the Veterans 

committee of Pine Lakes assembled a group of veter-

ans and supporters at the Veterans Memorial to 

place a wreath at the monument and ceremonially 

lowered the flag to half-mast. The purpose of the ser-

vice was to salute and honor those who died and 

those who survived that "Day of Infamy."  

Veterans Brick Sales 
By Don Hudson 

 

O 
ver two hundred bricks honoring men and wom-

en who have served their country in military ser-

vice have been embedded in the walkway to the 

Veterans Memorial at the clubhouse. The Veterans 

Committee is most appreciative of the Community 

and ELS support of this project. 

 

In the past few weeks we have had numerous re-

quests to continue the brick sales. Therefore, we are 

announcing a two-night signup for those who are in-

terested in purchasing a brick for themselves or a 

loved one. Anyone who has served honorably in the 

United States military, past or present, is eligible. The 

base price is $51; if clip art of a service logo is used, 

the price is $57.  

 

Members of the Veteran's Committee will be on hand 

in the clubhouse living room on Thursday, January 21st 

and on Thursday. February 25th. We look forward to 

honoring many more deserving veterans. 
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Members of the Theater team up with the Chorus  

during the Christmas Concert.  
               Picture by Editor Howard 

Theater/Chorus 
By Jeannine Gorman 

 

A  huge THANK YOU to our wonderful Theater/

Chorus Christmas program AUDIENCE who supported 

us so enthusiastically on December 12. After all, our 

“friends in the seats” are the reason we work so hard 

to celebrate the Season in prose, poetry, and song. 

 

Looking ahead, Chorus is already planning for our 

spring production, MOVIE MAGIC, on March 18 and 

19, 2016. Darlene Topp is, once again, poised to di-

rect a terrific show.  

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO SING WITH US?  If you love to 

sing, have had experience singing with a chorus or 

choir, and can read music, at least somewhat, 

please call Darlene at 731-3444 or Jeannine at 731-

1174 before we begin practicing. One thing that you 

can be sure of is that you will have a great time. 

 

To present choristers — We look forward to seeing 

you in a couple of weeks! 

   

Rehearsals will begin on Monday, January 11, at 6:30 

p.m. in the ballroom. Everyone should plan to arrive 

by 6:15 p.m. in order to greet each other, pick up 

music, and be seated and ready for warmup at 6:30.  

 

Auditions for the Spring Play 
have been changed 

because of the holidays 
 

Auditions will be held on: 
Tuesday, 1-14-16, from 2:00-4:00 
Thursday, 1-16-16, from 2:00-4:00 

"VOICES OF CHRISTMAS 2015"  
on December 12 

Pics by Lew Ackley 
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"THE DREAMERS", good sounds!!! 

 

A Day of Caring 
 

Thank 
 you Pine Lakes. We asked you for 

your help, and you responded.  

 

We not only gave $3,250.00 to each of the four chari-

ties in November, but in December we were able to 

give each of them another $1,100.00.  

 

Everyone who donated should feel good about 

themselves. We get so caught up in our lives, it is nice 

to stop and help others.  

 

We want to thank all the volunteers who delivered 

the letters to our resident's mailboxes. We also want 

to thank the various organizations. . . Coffee Social, 

the Women's Club, the Men's Club, the Tennis Associ-

ation, the Golf Association, and the Chorus for their 

generous donations.  

 

Happy New Year from 

A Day of Caring Committee 

Adele Heft, Barbara Hood, and Sue O’Donnell 

Palm City Brokers, Inc. 
Specializing in Manufactured 

Home Sales for 28 Years in Pine Lakes 

Palm City Brokers and Associates would like to 

thank you for your listings and support. We will 

continue to put forth our best in serving you. 

Please call if we can help. 
  

239-995-8100 
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Beverly Bynum Running for 
Treasurer of HOA II 
 

Have lived in Pine Lakes for approximately nine years, 

full time and part-time.  

 

I am the current Treasurer of HOA II.  

 

I retired from the Department of Defense Civilian Em-

ployee. My primary field was Information Manage-

ment.  

 

I am member of the Ladies 18 Hole League and en-

joy playing golf.  

 

My husband is Dudley Bynum, USAF Retired. We live 

on Mangrove Bay Court and have a new puppy; her 

name is Dovie.  

 

I have one sister who also lives in Pine Lakes. She is 

the current Vice-President of the HOAII.  

 

I would appreciate your vote on election night.  

 

Thanks . . . Bev Bynum  

Eager Quilters 
 

Eager Quilters, our Pine Lakes quilting group, present-

ed Rita Freiermuth with a quilt made by the group. 

Rita was instrumental in starting our group and has 

graced us with her strong leadership see pitchure 

below. 

 

Rita, who learned from her grandmother, shared her 

expertise; we have gained so much knowledge from 

her.  

 

Rita and Allen will be relocating to Port Charlotte. We 

hope we will continue to see Rita at our Friday quilt 

groups.    
    Picture by Editor Howard 

 

Happy New Year 
From Perceptions Salon! 

 

We have 2 locations to serve you! 

 

 
 

 

 
�Maria is Back! 
�Ask about our newest talent . . . Crystal 
�5.00 off Haircut (with Laura) 
�10.00 color (with Laura) 

Del Tura Plaza  
567-0667  
18900 N. Tamiami Trail 

Merchants Crossing 
behind Heavenly Pizza 

599-2886 
15201 N. Cleveland 
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HAIR XPRESSIONS 
Styles for Women & Men 

Color, Cut, and Manicure  $9500 
We specialize in 

Hair Color / Hair Cut / Style / Manicure / Pedicure 

239-995-4393 
13971 N. Cleveland Ave. #23 

United Plaza 

La Diva Tenors Show 
February 13, 2016 
By Donna Morris  
 

February 13th is billed to be a date to be remem-

bered for a very special evening of entertainment 

with the La  Diva Tenors. As the music and classic 

sound of tenors has become more popular, it is with 

pride that your Pine Lakes Entertainment Committee 

has signed the La Diva for our February show.  

 

This quartet of three tenors and a soprano has 'blown 

away' many an audience with their musical abilities  

and sound. They will present a program of music 

ranging from a little contemporary and crossover se-

lections from Broadway's greatest hits with a sprinkling 

of opera. The show will also provide a unique  blend 

of their personalities and humor.  

 

The La Diva Tenors is comprised of Antonio Buonauro, 

Thomas Bethman, James Gafgen and soprano  Don-

na Buonauro. Among them, they have had training 

at such schools as Julliard and Eastman School of 

Music in Rochester. They have performed for many 

audiences throughout the world as a quartet and  

individually. 

 

The combined talents of these four singers with their 

magnificent voices blew away our  committee when 

they performed at a Showcase. We are delighted to 

be able to present this show to you on February 13.  
 
The tickets are $15 and are available from Donna 
Morris at 543-1604 anytime or at Saturday  morning 
coffees. Tickets are selling very well. Call soon to re-
serve your seats.  
 

Happy New Year 

 from the Pine Lakes Entertainment Committee 

Bingo 
By Dick Loubier 

 

W 
ow, things are going great. Lots of people every 

week, lots of money given out, great good, and 

we had a $250 winner on December 17th.  
 

Mary Tiunan who lives at 19770 Frenchman’s Court 

was our big winner. She hit the progressive jackpot in 

59 numbers.  
 

Our doors open at 5:00 p.m. and close at 6:15 p.m. 

with games starting around 6:30. We end up around 

9:00 p.m. See you all at our next Bingo Night. Don’t 

forget, it is every Wednesday! 

 

You Can Dance!!!   
By Linda LeClaire Smith  239-849-0459  
 

Yes you can!  You really don’t have two left feet, alt-

hough many of you tell me that you do. Come and 

build confidence on the dance floor, get some exer-

cise, have fun, and make new friends. This is an op-

portunity for you to ‘get your feet wet’ in a relaxed 

environment.   
 

Line Dancing – Tuesdays, from 11:00 – 1:00 in the Pine 

Lakes clubhouse. We dance to all kinds of mu-

sic...country, oldies, Latin, pop and more. We prac-

tice the social line dances, ie: Electric Slide, Cupid 

Shuffle, Wobble, Macarena, YMCA, etc. from 11:00 

until about 11:25. After that, we do beginner’s line 

dances until about 12:15, and then proceed to more 

advanced dances. Line dancing introduces you to 

many steps used in ballroom dancing, for example, 

cha cha, waltz, rumba, triple step, etc.  
 

Beginner’s Ballroom - Tuesdays, beginning the first 

Tuesday in January from 3:00 – 3:45 in the clubhouse. 

These classes will teach you the basic steps for some 

of the ballroom dances. During the month of Janu-

ary, we will practice the ‘waltz.’ 
 

Beginners Country Partner Dancing will follow, from 

3:45 – 4:30. Country partner dancing is kind of a cross 

between line dancing and ballroom dancing. All 

couples do the same patterned dance at the same 

time. During the month of January, we will practice 

the ‘cowboy meringue.’   
 

No partners are necessary. Come and learn the 

steps, with or without a partner. If you are an experi-

enced ballroom or country partner dancer, I would 

also encourage you to attend. It will be helpful to 

those learning if there are others with experience to 

help them. 

Keep smiling and keep dancing! 
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Holiday Golf  
By Barb Willis and Denise Wright  
 

The  Halloween Tournament was held on Satur-

day October 31st with a great turnout of 44 

golfers. The game was alternate shot with 1 best ball 

of 4. What a great turnout we had even with some of  

our snow birds not back yet.  

 

First place team with an 89 was Fred Stewart and 

Robin Hourihan and Roger Hoffman and Sandy  

Craig. 2nd place team with a 93 was George Wertz 

and Veronica Klimko and Dan & Cyndi  Parks. 3rd 

place with a 95 was Dudley & Bev Bynum and Fred & 

Barb Willis. place team  with a 96 was Ron & Fran 

Cook and David & Linda Knotts, and 5th place team 

with a 97 was  Dennis & Joann Cline and Chuck & 

Barb Harwood.  

 

It appeared that everyone had a fun time and we 

then enjoyed another really good lunch with  good 

company.  

 

The Turkey Trot was held on Saturday November 21

with a great turnout of 44 golfers again. The game 

was 6-6-6. We had another great turnout, and our 

wishes for no rain came true.  

 

First place team with an 83 was Charlie & Donna 

Schneider and Dareld Schick and Helen  Allen. 2nd 

place team with an 87 was George Wertz and Ve-

ronica Klimko and John & Ronda  Owens. 3rd place 

team with an 89 was Roger Hoffman and Sandy 

Craig. place team with a 91  was Ron & Fran 

Cook and Dennis Martin and Flo States, and 5th place 

team with a 92 was John  & Maureen Wetzel and Joe 

Curley and Joan Spalik.  

 

It seemed as though everyone had a good time and 

we then enjoyed good company over a good  

lunch.  

 

The next holiday tournament is the Valentine's Day 

Tournament. Look for more information  in the Pro 

Shop when the time comes We hope to see another 

really good turnout so come and  see how much fun 

we have.  
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Call for HELP 

As needed 
Su Berman 

239-599-4684 
 

Transportation for: 

Out Patient  Procedures 

Doctor Appointments 

Airport - Flat Rate 
 

Home Health Aide 

Certified -Private 

  

Has been a  Master Electrician  

for  30 Years 
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first mate, Tanya, for a terrific trip. 

 

When we return in 2016, most teams will be thankful to 

have a full complement of players. It has been a 

struggle for many captains to keep a full roster to cov-

er all games in weekly team competition. One team 

in particular has three members on the disabled list. 

Captains have had to be very creative in securing 

proper subs to meet league standards. 

 

Happy New Year 

from the Pine Lakes Tennis Association! 

 

 

 

 

Tennis Rackets 
By Len Gorman 

 

As  we all take a break away from the tennis 

court during the Christmas Holidays, Hanuk-

kah, and New Year’s weekend, let’s reflect on a few 

fun activities that took place on December 12th and 

19th. 

 

In late October, after several meetings, plans got un-

derway between Lake Fairways and Pine Lakes to 

organize a different kind of Holiday Tournament. After 

several meetings, plans were finalized for a slightly 

different selection process in choosing team partners 

— an open draw. As in any chance-pairing, there is 

always the risk that some partners could be stronger 

than others, but it didn’t seem to matter because, in 

the end, most appeared to enjoy the competitive/fun 

of sharing the tennis match with others who normally 

would have been matched by ability levels. As one 

relatively-new player said, being against a better 

team made her reach down and play better. She 

said that she enjoyed the challenge.   

 

ELS supplied breakfast, drinks and sweets, much ap-

preciated coffee and fruit — lots of fruit. They also 

gave money to be awarded to teams that won their 

particular divisions. There were lots of fun prizes and a 

unique special prize of tickets to attend a movie of 

choice at AMC at Merchant’s Crossing. Participants 

and fans were treated to a hearty lunch on the patio, 

catered by the Pub.  

 

Winners of the ELS Holiday Classic Tournament: 

 
◊ Alice Smith/Bob Stewart 

◊ Barb Flournoy/Pete McGrath 

◊ Darinka Kamensek/Dave Shutz 

◊ Jim Todd/Byron Shannon 

◊ Carole Hartwell/Ray Durbin 

 

Our second event took place on December 19, at 

Fishermen’s Village in Punta Gorda. Forty enthusiastic 

sailors went aboard a Christmas Light Tour boat, 

weaving through the small canals off the beautiful 

Peace River. Sensational lighting and Christmas decor 

along the shore on both sides of the boat had all 

aboard oohing and aahing; clicking cameras sent 

lights flashing into the water alongside the boat. 

 

Snacks, appetizers, and drinks were shared and en-

joyed by everyone. The nippy night and windy condi-

tions required jackets and “long pants.”  One of us 

even carried a blanket! ’Twas the week be-

fore  Christmas. . . what a wonderful way to get into 

the holiday spirit. Thanks to a great captain and his 

5870 BAYSHORE ROAD      NORTH FORT MYERS      239-543-1443 

SINCE 1973 

1 1/2 MILES EAST OF BUSINESS 41  JUST PAST WINN DIXIE GROCERY 
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Water Aerobics 
By Jane Vogel 
 

At  10:00 Mondays through Fridays water aer-

obics is held in the pool and is open to all interested 

residents. President of the group is Jean Rourke and 

treasurer is Bev Bynum.  

 

Following our workout on Thursday, December 10, the 

group enjoyed a pizza and salad luncheon at the 

pool under the newly refurbished Tiki hut. Judy How-

ard made holiday sweets and treats for dessert, and 

we thank her for her tasty contribution!  During a brief 

business meeting, the group decided to contribute 

$400 to the Beautification Committee to be used to-

ward the purchase of new seating for the pool area. 

Pine Lakes Golf  
The President's Cup 
By Ronda Owens  

 

The  President's Cup Golf Tournament was 

scheduled to be played on  December 4th 

and 5th, but due to 5" of rain, it had to be moved to 

the next  week. It also was changed from a two-day 

event to a one-day event,  which luckily, was a nice, 

sunny, warm, dry day. After the tournament,  every-

one gathered in the Pub for camaraderie, great 

sandwiches and  Ice Cream Sundaes.  

 

A total of 51 members vied for trophies in four differ-

ent categories with  100 handicap coming into play. 

There were the Nifty Inners; the Ladies 18-Holers, 

Men's Forward Tees and Men's White Tees. First, sec-

ond and third places came in the money with the 

trophy going to  the first place winner in each cate-

gory. Actually, the trophies are only on  "loan", be-

cause they will be given to the first place winners 

next year.  

 
LADIES NIFTY NINERS:  

1st Place: Barb Daley with a net score of 27  2nd Place: 

Nancy Hurley with a net of 31  3rd Place: Pat Dieringer 

with a net of 32   

 
LADIES 18 HOLERS:  

1 st Place: Doris Corwell with a net of 53   

2nd Place: Ronda Owens with a net of 54  

3rd Place: A three-way tie with a net of 56 went to 

Carol Listerman,  Carolyn Copley and Debbie  

Hamilton  

 
MEN'S FORWARD TEES:  

1st Place: David Gluck with a net of 51  

2nd Place: Roger Hoffman with a net of 56   

3rd Place: Joe Monteleone with a net of 61  

 
MEN'S WHITE TEES:  

Because there were 22 players in this category, six 

places came in the  money.  

 

1st Place: Tom VanHorn with a net of 53   

2nd Place: John Wetzel with a net of 55   

3rd Place: John Dieringer with a net of 57   

4th Place: Ron Cook with a net of 59  

5th Place: Don LaCroix with a net of 60  

6th Place: A four-way tie with a net of 61 went to John 

Topp, David  Vanhaaften, Ray Rouillard and David 

Wright.  
 

A very special THANK YOU to Debbie Hamilton for 

running a great event. Congratulations to all the win-

ners and almost winners.  
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Men’s Golf 
By Dick Loubier 

 

It’s been really busy this past month everyone is back, 

and a few have gone home for Thanksgiving and 

Christmas. The weather has been great, and we 

have a new pro, Vince Bunyon. Glad to have you 

here. We understand Bob Shaw is leaving January 1st. 

We will miss you, Bob, you always helped us out with 

scorecards. Good luck in doing nothing… Ha Ha. See 

you on the course more now, I hope. 

 

Now for some scores. 

 
November 19th – Individual Net in Flight: 

Flt 1:  

Roger Jung  60 

Charlie Schneider 60 

Denzie Wright  60 

Chuck Yedinak 60 

Flt 2: 

Tom Van Horn  57 

Ron Cook  58 

Steve Higgins  58 

Richard Stock  62 

Dave Wright  62 

Flt 3: 

John Maloney  55 

Dave Knotts  56 

Dick Jung  57 

Dave Vanhaaften 57 

F4:  

Mel Gautieri  57 

George Wertz  65 
December 3rd – Individual Net in Flight 

Flt 1: 

Bob Konetzny  53 

Roger Jung  60 

Chuck Yedinak 65 

Denzie Wright  66 

Flt 2: 

Ron Cook   53 

Tom Paschke  56 

Tom Van Horn  58 

D. A. Martin  59 

Flt 3: 

Dareld Schick  58 

Dave Knotts  61 

Dave Gluck  62 

Luke Scharich  62 

Flt 4:  

Roger Hoffman 53 

Mel Gautieri  57 

George Wertz  66 

December 10th – Team Net 

Chuck Yedinak Dave Wright 

Bill Nye   Bill Klamer 74 

Roger Hoffman Dave Knotts 

Dave Vanhaaften John Owens 81 

Steve Higgins  Mel Gautieri 

Fred Willis  John Maloney 81 

Denzie Wright  Dick Jung 

Dave Gluck  Dared Schick 84 
December 17th – Individual Net in Flight 

Flt 1: 

Charlie Schneider  54 

Tom Van Horn   53 

Denzie Wright   46 

Roger Jung   60  

Flt 2: 

1. Dick Jung  61 

2. John Owens  51 

3. Dave Vanhaaften 45 

4. Dave Knotts  40 

Flt 3: 

Dareld Schick   53 

Bill Klamer   49 

John Maloney   42 

Fred Stewart   42 

Flt 4:  

1. Mel Gautieri  56 

2. Roger Hoffman 52 

3. Dudley Bynum  47 

4. John Mooney  39 
 

We had a couple of Shootouts during this period: 
November 8th 

A Flight  

1. Roger Jung  2. Charlie Schneider 

B Flight 

1. Tom Van Horn 2. Dave Knotts 
December 19th  

A Flight 

1. Joe Demkowicz 2. John Topp 

B Flight 

1. Dave Vanhaaften 2. Ray Rouillard 
 

Congrats to these guys; they are in the Grand 

Shootout in March. Two more shootouts to go – one 

in January and one in February. 
 

We had one hole-in-one on 11/15/15 – Fred Willis had 

it on Hole #5. 
 

We have the Member-Member tournament on Janu-

ary 19th and 21st with the banquet on January 29th. 

This is always a good time, lots of door prizes and 

good food. 
 

That’s iot for now; hope you all had a great Thanks-

giving and a Merry Christmas and a Happy New 

Year. 

May the Golf Gods be with us all 
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TONY’S APPLIANCE 
AND AIR CONDITIONING 

$30 Service Call 
(Week Days) 

 

Available 7 Days a Week 

997-0923 
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Nifty Niners News 
By Ruth Hovet 

 

There is a lot happening at the Pro Shop. Stop by and 

say hello to our new Golf Pro, Vince Runyon, who 

comes to us from the Naples area. And say goodbye 

to Bob Shaw who, after eight years, has decided to 

leave his post. We will miss you, Bob. Betty Dunmead 

will join Sandy Craig and Roger Hoffman behind the 

counter. You will recognize Betty from the Lake Fair-

ways Pro Shop. Now she will divide her time between 

the two courses. 

 

The Nifty Niners also welcome our new members:  

Jean Ebersberger, Candy O'Rourke, and Evelyn Glen. 

It's good to have you with us. And we hope those of 

you who have taken a break from golfing will be 

back with us soon. 

 
The President's Cup – See article by Ronda Owens on 
page 21 
 
Regular Play 

November 25:  It's our "if I'da" day when three unsatis-

factory strokes can be replayed. Barb Daley claimed 

the lead followed closely by Nancy Hurley, Jacquie 

Yedinak, Jean Marenda, and Betty Glasson. 

 

December 2:  It's low net in flight, but the winners 

added only the odd-numbered holes (less half their 

handicap). Of the four teams, the Daley, Hovet, 

Glen, Heft team had the best score with a 58. 

 

December 9:  It's low net in flight again. Jean Ebers-

berger and Jacquie Yedinak tied for first in Flight 1 

and Nancy Hurley led in Flight 2. 

 

December 16:  The Pro Shop did their mathematical 

magic to come up with the scores for the "Field Shots" 

game where all strokes are counted except those 

made on the putting surface. And who was that 

playing for Jean Marenda?  After her handicap was 

calculated and halved her score was 12 (a real score 

of 34). Jean had four holes where she one putted. 

What a beautiful day, Jean. Jacquie Yedinak came 

in with an 18 and Maryanna McCarthy, Nancy Hur-

ley, and Shirley Kubie came in with 19s. 

 

A dropout scramble is planned for December 23 and 

"Hate 'Em" for December 30. 

 
Dates to remember 

 

January 13:  Monthly meeting after golf 

January 18 & 20: Member/Member Tournament 

January 28:    Member/Member Luncheon 
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Mixed Bowling League Update  
By Betty White 

 

At the time of submission of this newsletter we had just completed week 9 of the season. The position round 

will be completed and the winners decided. This will mark the end of the Fall session. The Winter session begins 

on January 4th. We are looking forward to the addition of new team competitors.  

 

For those new bowlers and those returning in January, we are now (due to a fire at All Star Lanes) at: 

    Bowland, 

     42 Mid-Cape Terrace (Off Santa Barbara Blvd.)  

     Cape Coral, FL 33991  

    Tel:  239-772-1661. 

 

Anyone interested in joining us on our weekly adventure, may contact Larry Hyskey at 239-567-0807, or Sharon 

Rondeau at 239-543-5386. Come join us, we have great time and it is a great way to meet people in our com-

munity. 

 

The following are the standings as of the week 8: 

 
Team Standings: 

 

1st: Team 8:   Tom Kamensek, Bruce Wrede, John Galloway, Larry Hyskey 

2nd: Alley Cats:    Linda Patterson, Mike Czorny, Andrea Helms, Jay Nicoson 

3rd: The Sunshiners:   Pete Schreyer, Marilyn O'Brian, Claire Woolnough, Sharon Rondeau 

 
Top Scores:  Scratch Game    Scratch Series 

 Men   Randy Califf  214  Randy Califf  596 

   Jay Nicoson  204  Jay Nicoson  547 

   Elliot Doliner  201  Elliot Doliner  543 

Women:  Lorraine Carroll 182  Andrea Helms  450 

   Andrea Helms  166  Lorraine Carroll 443 

   Sharon Rondeau 161  Linda Wakefield 420 

 
Individual High Averages: 

Men:      Randy Califf:    176.19      Elliot Doliner:     171.58   Frank Krawczyk:        169.57 

Women:      Andrea Helms: 145.96      Lorraine Carroll:  142.06   Sharon Rondeau       140.39 

Bowlers Wanted 
By Sharon Rondeau 

 

The Pine Lakes Bowling League will start bowling our second half 

season on Monday, Jan. 4th. We bowl on Mondays at 2:00 p.m.  

 

at: Bowland (Coral Lanes) 

250 Santa Barbara Blvd. 

Cape Coral 

(239-772-1661) 

 

Please contact Sharon Rondeau at 239-543-5386 or Larry Hyskey 
at 239-567-0807 to sign up. We welcome new bowlers. Come 

join in on the fun and meet new people.  
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 Formerly of Adventure Travel 

 

Tee Time 
By Judy Emmons 

 

It's getting busy around here with December upon us. 

Our Christmas luncheon was held on December 3rd 

at Magnolia Landings. Thanks to Maureen Wetzel 

and Marie Nye, everyone had a wonderful time, 

great food, and most of all, sharing the day with 

good friends including "The Nifty Niners." We collect-

ed "Toys for Tots" and the last I looked the box looked 

pretty full. Thanks to everyone who donated.  

 

RESULTS: 

 
November 25 (Low Net In Flight) 

A Flight: 

1st:  C. Parks 55;  

2nd:  A. Maloney 59 and M. Wetzel 59 (tied) 

3rd:  J. Cline 61 

B Flight: 

1st:  L. Ittner 54;  

2nd:  D. Corwell 58 and E. Glen 58 (tied) 

3rd:   F. States 67 

 
December 2 (BB of 4) 

1st:   D, Topp, J. Emmons, A. Teresky, F. States  65 

2nd: D. Hamilton, R. Owens, C. Lopez, L. Ittner   79 

3rd:   A. Maloney, D. Schneider, N. LaCroix, L. 

Wojtalewicz  82 

 
December 9 (Low Net In Flight) 

A Flight:  

1st:  D. Hamilton  51 

2nd:  D. Topp  52 

3rd:  B. MacNeal  53 

B. Flight  

1st:  D. Corwell   58 

2nd:  N. LaCroix  60 

3rd:  C. Listermann  61 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

C Flight 

1st:  J. Ciccone  53 

2nd:  F. States  59 

3rd:  J. Hale   62 

 
December 16 (Scramble) 

1st:  D. Topp, D. Corwell, L. Wojtalewicz  52 

2nd:  B. Bynum, R. Owens, J. Reetz, F. States  61 

3rd:  A. Klamer, D. Schneider, L. Ittner  64 

 

The President's Cup was scheduled for December 4 

and 5, but was a total rain-out,  so it turned into a 

one-day tournament on December 12. Congrats to 

D. Corwell for winning the trophy with a net 53 and R. 

Owens 2nd with 54 net. Tied for 3rd: C. Listermann, C. 

Copley,  D.Hamilton with 56. 

 

The December Shoot Out was played on December 

15. 1st: C Lopez, 2nd: C. Parks. Congratulations ladies. 

  

Date to Remember: Member/Member will be played 

on January 18 and 20. Don't forget to sign up by Jan-

uary 6. Get out all your glitzy clothes and join in the 

fun. Theme "Glitzy Golfin' Gals." 

 

Hopefully by the time you read this, you will have met 

our new Pro, but if you haven't, please go in. intro-

duce yourself, and welcome him. His name is Vince 

Runyon. 

 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL 

.  



27 

 

New Roofs on the 
Tiki Hut and The Pub 
Face the Florida 
Weather 

Pictures by Editor Howard 
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Since 

 

FORT MEYERS        (239) 267-8555 

17051 JEAN ST. 

CORNER OF JEAN  ST & ALICO RD (EXIT 

128)  

WE SERVICE PINE 

LAKES 
 

SALES & LEASING 

Pick-up & Delivery 
 

www.GEVechicles.co

m 
 

$500 OFF ANY NEW OR 



30 

 
 



31 

 
 

PINE LAKES CRAFT FAIR 
Friday, January 22, 2016 

 
8:30 to 3:00 

RAFFLES - BAKE SALE - FOOD 

55 VENDORS 

Contact:  

Martha Stevens, Chairperson:  
239-217-0730  

 

Sponsored by Women’s Club 
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Salvation Army Bell Ringers 

L to R: Judy Howard, Linda LeClaire Smith Peg Ackley and guard dog "Lily Belle"  
    Picture by Lew Ackley  

Best Wishes for the New Year 
to our  

Writers, Photographers, and 
especially our Faithful Readers 

 

From the Staff of Whispering Pines 
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January Birthdays 

January Anniversaries 

the 1st  

Betty L'Heureux 

Sal Carrera 

Judy Martin  

Carolyn Brown 

Berge Krikorian 
the 2nd  

Barbara Brown 

Neil McCarthy 

Joseph Kennedy 
the 3rd  

Sandy Morais 

Carol Centanne 

John Warner 
the 4th 

Joann  Cline 

Neil McKeachnie 

Joe Krismantis 

Gregory Grier 

Joe Zeltner 
the 5th  

Sue Bourque 

Marleen Johnson 

Judy Lockwood 

Dixie Shaw 
the 6th  

Joan Evans 

Sandy Surber 

Barb  Daley 

James Knickerbocker 
 

the 7th 

Roswitha Elliott 

Eleanor Casey-D'Andrea 
the 8th 

Hayden Wright 

Jean Gray 
the 9th 

Linda Palmer-Grier 

Roseanne Beaudoin 

Denzie Wright 

Al  Busche 
the 10th  

Barb Willis 
the 11th 

Barb Coleman 
the 12th 

Paul   Woodside 

Kathleen Schulz 

Vincent Figas 

Marilyn Leone 

Eileen Cannan 
the 13th  

Danny Daniel 

Kathi Siegel  
the 14th 

Darlene Toda 

Winnie May 

Phyllis Ruttledge 
the 15th 

Linda Streeter 
 

the 16th  

Wayne Emmons 

Lil Junghans 
the 17th  

Max Frankel 

Kevin O'Rourke 
the 18th  

Marilyn Notarpole 

Annette Deahl 

John Topp 
the 19th  

Karen Shearer 
the 20th  

Fred Stewart 

Sharon Mckeachnie 

Sonny Weinstein 

Robert Hollmeyer 
the 21st 

Ronald Stevens 
the 22nd  

Ronda Owens 
the 23rd  

Irene Gaetani 

Albino Loureiu 
the 24th 

Gerry Sanzone 

Nancy Kelly 

Lynn Klaybor 

Cheri Dow 

Michael Piazza 
 

the 25th  

Mary Tirnan 

Sherry Burke 

Irwin Teters 
the 26th  

John Rich 

Joe Jankewicz 

Flo States 
the 27th  

Charles Alexander 

Allen Freiermuth 

Vince Centanne 

Diane Rotundo 

Mary Lou Carlson 
the 28th 

Monte Gilliland 

Jack O'Rourke 

Steve Boire 
the 29th 

Chuck Sawicki 

Larry Burkett 

Kevin Leonard 
the 30th 

Roger Milliman 

Mo Keary 

Grace MacMullen 

Elliot Doliner 

Alan Notarpole  
the 31st 

Esta Dow 

Shirley Carpenter 

the 1st  

Paul & Nancy Truman  
the 2nd  

John & Rhonda Owens  ‘81 
the 3rd  

Joe & Pat Lancellot  ‘55 
the 4th 

David & Jane Filipek  ‘74 
the 5th  

Bob & Maria Seiy ‘04 
the 7th 

John & Dorothy DeRose  ‘56 
the 8th 

Burton & Wanda Nelson  ‘72 
the 9th 

Fred & Marjorie Alexander ‘04 
the 11th 

Fred & Veronica Weber  ‘64 

Joe & Ann Krismantis  ‘74 
 

the 12th 

Peter & Shirley Williams  ‘67 
the 14th 

Dick & Audrey Jung  ‘56 
the 19th  

Edward & Ruth Sarno   
the 21st 

Anthony & Barbara Grabowski  ‘56 
the 23rd  

Ronald & Darlene Kasmouski  
the 24th 

Samuel & Merrily Leonard   
the 28th 

Jack & Candy O'Rourke  ‘61 

Harley & Lil Junghans  ‘56 
the 29th 

Omer & Sue Bourque  ‘58 

Don & Judy Kusk  ‘83 
the 30th 

Bruce & Linda Baker  
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THE CLASSIFIEDS 

Need a way to let people know you have a treasure for sale . . . or rent . . . or a service to provide or a gathering to an-

nounce? ADVERTISE IN THE CLASSIFIEDS for  $8 for a headline and three lines. Bring your ad and check to the desk in the 
clubhouse lobby made  payable to the Whispering Pines. Deadline for the next issue is February 20th. 

BIG TOM’S 
PRESSURE WASHING 

Houses  Patios   Driveways 
Sidewalks  Gutters 

239-567-4723 

JOHN BROWN PAINTING 
Interior  Exterior 

Pine Lakes Resident 
Free Estimates 

Reference on Request 
Reasonable Cost 
Material Discount 

Call John @ 419-355-0750 

GARAGE DOOR 
AND OPENER SERVICE 

30 years experience servicing all 
local communities 10 yr+ 
LIC. & INS. 239-849-1644 

Jim O’Brien  A Del Tura Resident 

SERVICES HOUSE MAINTENANCE HOUSE MAINTENANCE 
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Howard Harrison  Editor 

Guy & Jermaine Troiano - Layout, Production Coordinators 

Word Processors - Peg Ackley 

Webmaster - Stu Paterson (www.ourpinelakes.com) 

Writers are acknowledged with a byline 

Celebrations -Judy Hale 

Photographers - Lou Ackley, plus several others. Thank you. 

Circulation Coordinator - Brettina LaRoche 

Distribution by Cul-de-sac Captains 

Printed at Stinger Graphics, Cape Coral, FL  

ATTENTION CONTRIBUTORS 
 

Deadline for the February issue should be submitted no 

later than January 20th. Please place your articles in the 

drop box at the reception desk or email to:  
 

Guy & Jermaine Troiano at   

whisperingpines2014@centurylink.net  
 

 

If you include a picture, please indicate the name of the 

photographer.  
 

To place a Classified Ad, please put your ad with a check 

for $8 made out to Whispering Pines in the same envelope 

(forms available at the reception desk). 

THE HANGMAN 
Hang one Light or Fan $40.00 

I am a certified electrical contractor 
Wally Marsden 239--246-7495 

COMPUTERS 

COMPUTER & INTERNET HELP 
Installations, Training 

Virus Removal 
$30 per Hour 

Lake Fairways Resident 
Linda Lindquist at 239-567-0104 

Cell: 949-874-3233 

PAINTING & 
PRESSURE WASHING 

PAINT INTERIOR / EXTERIOR 

Driveways, Small Repairs & 
Popcorn Ceilings, Textured Walls 

Contact Rick 
Home: 731-5729    Cell 994-0785 

DAVE ENGLUND 
HOME SERVICES 

Pressure Washing * Landscaping 
Hedge & Shrub Trimming 
Weeding & Weed Control  

Plantings  
Gutter & Roof Cleaning 
Home Repairs and More 

Reasonable Rates  
Free Estimates 

PL Resident (41F) 239-770-4129 

LEESIDE PAINTING 
 Interior  Exterior 

Wallpaper Hanging / Power Washing 
Pine Lakes  North Fort Myers 

PH: 239-217-0422 
CELL: 617-212-5210 

leesidepaintinginc@gmail.com 
Mike Cremin 

GARAGE DOORS AND 
OPENER REPAIRS 

Over 25 years’ work experience 
Pine Lakes Resident 

Call: Gary 
Home: 239-599-4920 
Cell: 413-433-0322 

HOME HEALTH SERVICE 

Experienced in all Senior Care 
Rate Based on Need 

Call Darlene 
239-567-1009 

GOLF CART DETAILING 
BY RITCHIE 

Pressure Wash, Wax, and Shine 
Pine Lakes and Lake Fairways 

19514 Ravines Court (34D) 
774-238-8457 

SERVICES 

PROFESSIONAL ALTERATIONS  
Women’s and Men’s Clothing 

Bridal and Formal Wear 
Home Décor 

ESTIMATES FREE 
MARTHA “AUNTIEM” STEVENS 

Pine Lakes Resident 
239-217-0730 

J. JACQUARD  

Golf Cart Seats Recovered, House 
Screens Replaced,  Lanai Screens & 

Vinyl Windows Replaced, Acrylic  
Windows & Four Track Vinyl  

Windows Installed, Reupholstering 
limited to Lanai  Cushions & Small  
Chairs, Vinyl Window Cleaning & 
Housecleaning & Rug Cleaning. 

MIKE & JUDY JACQUARD  
PINE LAKES RESIDENTS  

(239)567-0286  

Your WP Staff Needs a Little Help 
 

 First of all, we really appreciate the contributions 

made by our “correspondents” and can tell by  

the comments that our readers enjoy them. Just one little 

reminder…..if you type your article and send it to  

whisperingpines2014@centurylink.net, it would really help if 

you would put a copy in the folder at the reception desk in 

the lobby of the clubhouse. This serves as a “failsafe” so 

that our editor will know that we already have the article, 

and it does not need to be passed on to our word proces-

sor. Also, when he proofs the publication, he can notify the 

layout team if they have missed something.  

GOLF CART TRAYS  
Made to order for 

EZ Go or Club Car 
Installation Included 

John Westfere  
239-543-7588 

Keep it Clean with Francine 

From top to bottom 
Housecleaning is my specialty 
New resident to Lake Fairways 

References upon request 
Free quotes; reasonable rates 

francine_prr@yahoo.com 
Or 

Call 239-339-3102 
  

FOR SALE 
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Picture  by Gary Walkling  

 Kitchen Band Carolers during Golf Cart Parade 

2nd 

The Pub Christmas tree adds a festive note to holiday 

meals. 
    Picture by Editor Howard 

Golf Cart Parade  

Picture by Lew Ackley 

Picture by Lew Ackley 

Tour of Decorated Homes 

Pictures by Lew Ackley 


